
PRESS STATEMENT 
 
The deputy Chairperson of the African Union Commission, 
HE Erastus Mwencha received HE. Beata Stelmach, Vice-
Minister of Foreign Affairs in Poland Jacek Jankowsky 
accompanied by Mrs., Krizystof Olendzki and Piotr 
Mysliwiec, respectively Ambassador of Poland to the 
African Union, Director of Africa and Middle East 
Department and Head of Division, Africa and Middle East 
Department at Ministry of Foreign Affairs in Poland. 
 
While presenting her condolences and sympathy to the 
Kenyan people after the recent shaking events, Mrs. 
Stelmach stressed the importance her country attaches to 
cooperation with Africa in all areas. Poland is now seeking 
to turn to Africa as part of their program called "Go Africa" 
which essentially aims to share with African countries the 
Polish experience in the field of development and 
contribute to the progress of the Continent while ensuring 
that such cooperation is accompanied by a transfer of 
technology and know-how. 
 
On his part, the Deputy Chairperson congratulated the 
Polish Republic for this excellent initiative that will no 
doubt reinforce the continuing cooperation already 
underway with Poland. He also indicated that Africa 
greatly appreciate the support of Poland to Africa in areas 
where Poland has a long experience and skills such as 
infrastructure, science and technology. 


